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Welcome back for the last half term of the academic year. 
We hope you had a restful time over the bank holiday and 
half term break.

It's National Volunteer Week, and we want to extend our 
heartfelt thanks to all governors for their incredible 
dedication and hard work with schools in Oxfordshire. Your 
commitment as volunteers plays a vital role in the strategic 
leadership of our schools, and we are very grateful.

If you have any queries about the articles in this newsletter, 
please do get in touch. We always love to hear from you.

Governor Services
News Update 6th June 2025



Governor Services
News Update

For governance queries 
email: governorservices@oxfordshire.gov.uk
Phone: 0330 0249 046
For clerking queries 
email: clerking.service@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Contact us

National Updates

Early Years Foundation Stage nutrition: 
Helping early years providers offer healthy, balanced 
and nutritious food. 
From September 2025, a new requirement is to be included in the safeguarding and 
welfare requirements of the EYFS that providers must have regard to this nutrition 
guidance. This means providers must take this guidance into account and should 
follow it unless there is good reason not to. 

This guidance will support providers to understand how to implement the existing 
EYFS requirement that states: ‘Where children are provided with meals, snacks and 
drinks, these must be healthy, balanced and nutritious’. 

Early Years Foundation Stage nutrition - GOV.UK

Procurement advice for governing boards: 
Getting the best value from schools non-staff spend
New guidance has been published to help school governors get the best value from 
non-staff spend and understand the legal requirements for procurement.

Procurement advice for governing boards - GOV.UK

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-nutrition?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=70b806bc-6372-43ed-8872-18d794946d58&utm_content=daily
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/procurement-advice-for-governing-boards?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=aa9ece3b-3369-41af-894f-4bb12daf4d72&utm_content=daily
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Free school meals – extension of entitlement

Guidance has been updated to confirm that all households in receipt of 
Universal Credit will be entitled to receive free school meals from the start of the 
2026 to 2027 school year. Transitional protections have also been extended until 
the end of the 2025 to 2026 school year.

Free school meals: guidance for schools and local authorities - GOV.UK

Partnerships for inclusion of neurodiversity in schools 
(PINS) programme
A national pilot programme designed to improve outcomes for neurodivergent pupils 
in mainstream primary schools.

Partnerships for inclusion of neurodiversity in schools (PINS) is a national 
programme that brings specialist health and education professionals and expert 
parent carers into mainstream primary schools to:
• help shape whole-school special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) 

provision
• provide early interventions at a school level
• upskill school staff
• support the strengthening of partnerships between schools and parent carers

Partnerships for inclusion of neurodiversity in schools (PINS) - GOV.UK

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/free-school-meals-guidance-for-schools-and-local-authorities?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=f4b19cc9-df14-4ca3-8866-603364645c19&utm_content=daily
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/partnerships-for-inclusion-of-neurodiversity-in-schools-pins?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=c399bb2c-9307-40ba-a5f0-3ee219dfc181&utm_content=daily
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Oxfordshire Governors’ Association meeting - 14th June

Oxfordshire Updates
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National UpdatesTraded Services Buyback - closing soon!
A reminder to ensure that you have signed up to our range of 
traded service subscriptions for the next academic .This 
includes GovernorHub, the Clerking Service, Governor 
and Clerks’ training programmes. 

We are also for the second year offering National 
Governance Association (NGA) membership at reduced 
cost. We value the resources and advice given by the NGA 
and highly recommend schools become members. 

All subscriptions can be found in the store at Education 
Services. 

Governor Services 

Training

OCC Clerking 

Service
The buyback window will be 
closing at the end of the month

https://educationservices.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
https://educationservices.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
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Head Teacher Appraisal
The appraisal cycle for maintained schools in Oxfordshire begins again on 1st 
September. This is just a reminder that if you are meeting early in the appraisal cycle to 
review the progress of your headteacher and to set the objectives for the new cycle as 
we would recommend, the latest DfE guidance says, ‘Ensure eligible governors receive 
relevant training on the appraisal process’. (DfE: Teacher Appraisal, July 2024)

If you are a governor on the appraisal sub-group, or you would like to consider this role 
in the future, there are three available dates for training.  Hopefully, one of these will 
allow you to complete your training in time for your first meeting date:

• Wednesday 25 June 19:00-20:30
• Tuesday 30 September 19:00-20:30
• Monday 17 November 19:00-20:30

Booking is through GovernorHub or by emailing 
GovernorTraining@Oxfordshire.gov.uk.

Governor Services training programme
The second half of our summer term training programme is in full  
swing. Courses can be booked on GovernorHub or by emailing 
governortraining@oxfordshire.gov.uk

For full details of the programme this term, see here

Please check whether your board subscribes to the programme 
before attending (see below for charging structure)

Governor Services Training

https://app.governorhub.com/s/oxgs/training?courseId=eyJpZCI6IjYwNTMxNjQ1NzU0ZTY0MDgyOGUwOTg1NCIsInByb3ZpZGVyIjoiNWRkNTMzYjA5ZmZiYWY1ZWUxODA3YTE1In0%3D
mailto:GovernorTraining@Oxfordshire.gov.uk
https://app.governorhub.com/s/oxgs/training?courseId=eyJpZCI6IjY2OGZlODQ1YWFmYWIyNGE4ZjM0YjA0MSIsInByb3ZpZGVyIjoiNWRkNTMzYjA5ZmZiYWY1ZWUxODA3YTE1In0%3D
mailto:governortraining@oxfordshire.gov.uk
https://schools.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-11/governortrainingprogramme-spring2025.pdf
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Free Summer term briefings
Our last governor briefing of the academic year will be held on 
26th June 2025. These sessions are FREE for all to attend, 
whether your school subscribes to our training programme or 
not. To book a place, please register here

Charging for training
Please check if your board has subscribed to the Governor 
Services training package before booking. 

Governors at schools that subscribe can register for as much 
training as you like at no additional cost. 

For governors at schools that do not currently subscribe, 
there is a charge to attend, and schools will be invoiced after 
the event. Please see the Pay as You Go rates. Any free 
briefings or events are clearly indicated.

Our next newsletter will be published on Friday 20th June 2025.

With very best wishes

The Oxfordshire Governor Services Team – 

Zaheer, Helen and Ruth 

…for everything you do for 
children in Oxfordshire

https://app.governorhub.com/s/oxgs/training?courseId=eyJpZCI6IjY2MmY2NjEwYmZkMjRhNTlkM2QzMDVmYSIsInByb3ZpZGVyIjoiNWRkNTMzYjA5ZmZiYWY1ZWUxODA3YTE1In0%3D
https://schools.oxfordshire.gov.uk/governor-services/governor-training-and-development/governor-training
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